
 

 
 
17th July 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As we come to the end of what has been a very busy summer term, I write to thank you for your 

continued support.  

 

Our term dates for academic year 2024/25 can be found on our website. Our term commences on 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 as follows: 

 

Date Time Year Group 

Monday 2nd September 2024 Training Day – College closed to all pupils 

Tuesday 3rd September 2024 New Build Moving Day – College closed to all pupils 

Wednesday 4th September 

2024 

11:45am Year 12  

Thursday 5th September 2024 8:50am Year 13  

 

Dress Code Agreement  

The dress code is important to us as we need to project an image appropriate to the work we do 

and, as senior members of the college, the Sixth Form is an important part of that image. As the 

senior members of the college community, students do not wear the formal uniform worn by 

younger pupils. However, as preparation for the workplace, to promote positive attitudes and to 

model the highest of standards, they are expected to adhere to the college’s dress code.  

 

We have reviewed the dress code and the dress code is ‘smart casual’ with the emphasis on 

smart. Examples of acceptable and not acceptable clothing are detailed below. 

 

Acceptable  NOT Acceptable 

Trousers 

Chinos 

Jeans 

Cargo trousers 

Suitable length skirts 

Suitable length dress 

Shirt 

T-Shirt – plain design 

Blouse 

Jumper 

Sweatshirt – plain design 

Hoodie – plain design 

Tights 

Trainers 

Pumps  

Boots 

Flat Shoes 

Ripped jeans  

Tracksuit bottoms 

Gym Leggings 

Full tracksuits  

Shorts or cycling shorts 

Short skirts 

Short dresses 

Slogan t-shirts or sweatshirts  

Football tops 

Low cut tops 

Strapless or spaghetti strap tops  

Crop tops 

Loungewear  

High heels 

Sandals 

Crocs/sliders/flip-flops  

 

 

 



 

Extreme hair fashions or brightly coloured/dyed hair will not be permitted.  

 

Etone Football Education Academy students will be required to wear the Etone branded 

kit at all times. 

 

BTEC Sport students will need to purchase an Etone sport kit to wear during Sport lessons. More 

details regarding this, will follow in September.    

 

The dress code must be adhered to at all times. If there is an infringement, students will be 

sent home and not be permitted to return to college until it is corrected. 

 

The Head of Sixth Form & Headteacher’s decision will be final in all matters relating to 

uniform, jewellery and hairstyles. 

 

I would like to thank you for your continued support in ensuring that we maintain the highest standards 

and continue to prepare your child for their next steps. 

 

I hope all of our students, parents and carers have a great summer break and I look forward to working 

in partnership with you all again in September.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

   

 

Mr I Smith       Miss A Sandilands  

Headteacher       Head of Sixth Form 

 

 


